Assessors Meeting: October 21st, 2022 
3:30pm at the Town Office
Present: Jim Buccheri, Michael Brassard, Andrew Dalrymple, Jes Stevens, Carley Feibusch 
Present via zoom: Jaye Morency, Morris Feibusch, Bob Smith
Andrew reviewed actions to date: 
· Sent proposal to MAI about location of wells
· Discussed the potential location and closest contaminants to DWP Inspector. Still need to submit the application.
· Discussed well drilling with Monhegan Restorations and got on the list: Confirmed that they are 6” diameter wells, looking at 3 wells being drilled
Timeline was discussed: Well drillers arrive on October 28th and will be here for about 2 weeks
Discussion about the need for wells and status of the current water system.
Additional benefits of having plantation owned drilled wells: Can be used to fill fire tanks in the winter, drinking water for the school, and emergency drinking water
$60,000 is the estimated amount needed for the project. $24,000 from the farrelly fund, $36,000 from checking account. Ultimately, $60,000 will be repaid to the farrelly account since the $36,000 currently in the checking account is meant to be transferred to the fund.
Michael moved to approve the wording for a special town meeting to be held on October 28th as read at the meeting. Andrew second. Passed
WARRANT FOR SPECIAL PLANTATION MEETING   

To: Matthew J. Weber, Constable, Monhegan Plantation in the County of Lincoln.   

Greetings: In the name of the State of Maine, you are hereby required to notify and warn the voters of the Plantation of Monhegan in the said County, qualified to vote in Plantation affairs, to meet at the Monhegan Library in said Plantation on October 28th at 5:30pm, then and there to act on the following articles to wit: 

Art. 1. To choose a Moderator to preside at said Meeting. 
Art. 2. To see what sum the Plantation will vote to appropriate for the purpose of drilling wells for supplying public potable water and associated costs.
The Assessors Recommend: $60,000
Borrowed from the Farrelly Fund: $60,000
Meeting adjourned at 4:43pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Carley Feibusch, Municipal Administrator
